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WHY AN ELECTION IS NECESSARY 

The question 4s being asked why 

the opposition the Tight to de- 

mand an appeal to the people on this 

question of a permanent policy of 

naval tribute as presented by Prem | 

1t is because the govern- 

has 

ier Borden. 

ment, if 

according to their pledges 

constituents before the election 

1911, would have had a majority 

of 30, while had Hon. 

their 

only 5. 

its supporters had voted 

to their 

of 

of | 

but 6 instead 

Mr. Monk 

majority 

That 

majority, 

been in the House 

have been 

they 

have not 

would 

while have a House is, 

they a popular 

majority. This also in a parliament 

is 13 

constitutional requirements according 

1t 

government has not 

which members short of the 

to last census. is therefore evi- 

dent that the a 

popular majority behind it on this 

question. 

On February 27th, when the second 

reading of the Naval Bill was carried 

the government had a majority of 30 

—114 to 84. 

In parliament there are twenly 

Nationalists—that is, members who 

were elected to parliament pledged to 

their constituents to oppose any kind 

of taxation for a navy. 

These twenty Nationalists are 

Messrs. Achim, Barrette, Bellemre, 

Boulay, Blondin, Coderre, Forget, 

Gauthier (Gaspe), Girard 

supporter of the Canadian navy 

and suddenly at the end of election 

turned against it), Guilbault, Laval- 

lee, Lesperance, 

Monk, Sevigny, Nantel, Paquet, Pel- 

(who ran 

as a 

Lamarche, Mondou, 

letier and Rainville. 

of these 

government’s 

Twelve formed part of the 

majority for the Navy 

Bill—Messrs. Blondin, Nantel, Pagjuet 

Pelletier, Rainville, Coderre, Forget, 

Gauthier, Girard, Lavallee, 

ance, Sevigny—voting 

Lesper- 

directly 

trary to the pledges under which they 

were elected. : 

Had they been true to their pledees 

and really represented their congtitu- 

uents, they would have opposed the 

Naval Bill and reduced the govern- 

ment majority to six. Had Mr.Monk 

been in the Bouse, he has since st; t- 

ed he would also have opposed the 

bill, which would have reduced the 

majority to five. 

Therefore had 

liament all been 

according 

con- 

the members 

present and voted 

the dictates of their 

constituents the government's majo- 

rity would have been but 5—znd the 

opposition would have represented a 

large majority of the popular 

And this a House 13 members 

short of what the constitution calls 

for according to the last census. 

The is tha 

government so situated has no right 

to attempt to 

of par- 

to 

vote. 

in 

opposition position a 

force through 

a measure making 

parlia- 
n¥ent SO great a 
change in the constitutionzl proced- 
ure of the country without appealing 

to the people. Therefore the in- 
terests of the people, a majority of 
whom really represent on this aues- 
tion, they are in duty bound to see 
that the voice of the people is heard. 

in 

It is because of the very force of 
these arguments that the govern- 
ment is so determined to force the 
measure through and even to invoke 
the closure to shut off the voice of 
the people. 

A bill introduced in the Legislature 
ly Attorney : to 

pro- 

of 

pro- 

and 

General Grimmer 

amend judicature 

vides 

the act 

an additional 

court, 

judge 

This 

judges 
it needs another ahout as badly as 

a filth wheel. The of. 
fice is being created for the sole pur- 

the supreme 

vince has now 

a coach needs 

pose of providing a soft berth for 

some hungry Tory lawyer. 

Mr. William Stone road commis- 
sioner informs a local paper that he 
only received $200 from the govern- 
ment to expend on the Wilsey road 
last year. Notwithstanding the fact 
that the Auditor General's report 
eays he got $301.70, we cheerfully ac- 

cept his statement. 

like to know 

$107.70? 

But what 

is, 

we 
rould 

who got the 

other 

0. 8. 

the city this week 

Following the visit of Mr. 

Crocket, M.P., to 

Attorney 

ed a bill ;n the Legislature to create 

an additional judgship. Mr.. Crocket 

General Grimmer introduc- 

ig hot foot alter the job and the fact 

that he is not the choice of the pro- 

vincial bar will make mo difference 

[to him. 
———e 

The economical Flemming govern- 

'ment has decided to create an addi- 

tional judgeship. 
A EEO CE Boy 

MARKET 
C. 

STOCK 
(By direct private wires: to J. 

Mackintosh & Co., 550 Queen 

Street, Fredericton, N.B.) 

YOrES INL CR 
prevailed at 

mo great 

March 12— 

the opening 

volume of 

was a broader buy- 

ing movement but the supply of 
stocks was comparatively lizht. 

Roomy traders were still bearish. On 

a sharp advance immediately follow: 

ing the opening, stocks were supplied 
in consid rable quantity and this not 

only checked advance but produced a 

New 

Strength 

but there was 

activity. There 

little reaction. Room traders show: 

ed much more inclination to sell on 

decline than to make purchas:s. 

Open Nou 

Copper, : 70% TOR 

Smelters, 69% 693 

RRR Jae SE kit : 

Brookiyn, © iia as 

Great Northern, 

Lehigh, od Re 

Northern Pacific, 

Hoe dan, Nin fe 0s 
Southern Pacific, ..... 

Union Pacific, 

Phas SEER At he 

MONTREAL MORNING SALES 

(Quotations by J. M. Robinson & 

Sons, Bankers and Brokers, St. 

John, N. B.) 
Merchants Bank—11 @ 190%; 5 @ 

190. 
Royal Bank—7 @ 221; 33 @ 240; 25 

@ 261. 
Bank of Commerce—25 @ 215; 10 

a 214; 100 a Z 

Brazilian—I185 

(OT = 

223%; 225 
Steel of Canada—185 
Detroit—25 ‘@ 74%; 5 

221%; 25 @ 221%; 250 @ 

@ 241. 
R. & 0.—80 

@ 

221%: 

5 @ 135. 
Spanish River—25 7@ 6: 

Textile—150 @ 843. 

Twin City—20 {@ 1043. 

Crown Rererve—185 @ 

Bell Telephone—25 @! 1 

Iron Com.—23 102%. 
Coal, Pfd.—10 -@ 108. 

Penmans—12 @ 84. 

Car, Pfd.—?5 @ 113. 
Cement—17 @ 913. 

Tucketts—15 @95. 

PRESENTATION. 

2 

A delegation from the local chapter 

of the Order of the Eastern Star 
waited upon Mrs. J. H. MacDonald 

at the Brunswick Street Baptist 

Parsonage last night and presented 

her with a beautiful comb and mir- 

ror silver mounted and adorned with 

her monogram in silver. The presen- 

tation was made as a token of ap- 

preciation of the services in the chap- 

ten of Mrs. MacDonald, who is about 

to leave Fredericton to make her 

home in Ottawa. Mrs. MacDonald 

replied to the presentation, which 

wus followed by a social evening, 

which proved very eRjoyable. 

HOME FROM NEW YORK. 

Messrs. Adam Moore and 

Allen, who has been in New 

attending the Sportsman's 
have returned home. 

the show was very 

they were able to ‘secure a large 

amount of business. They, confirm 

the report that the game exhilitl was 

held up at Vanceboro and did not 

reach New York for the show. A 

Wis ETE 

York 

Show, 
They say that 

successful and 

lot of telegraphing was done by the 

authorities but to mo purpose. The 
exhibit is now supposed to be at Adir- 
ondack Junction. 

CENTRAL KINGSCLEAR 

Central Kingsclear—The death oc- 

curred at Kingsclear, Feb. 9th of 
Mary H. Knight, wife of D. F. 
Knight, who passed peacefully away 
after two days sickness with La- 
grippe. The late Mrs. Knight was 
converted about fifty years ago at 
Fredericton and was baptized by the 
late Rev. Ezekiel McLeod and united 
with the Free Baptist Church. ‘About 
a year ago she joined the Reformed 
Banti:t Church at Fredericton, Sis- 

ter Knight lived a good Christian 
life, gentle and kind and her last 
words were expressions of unwaver- 
ing faith. She said to her daughter, 

“Tho’ I walk through the valley of 
the shadow of death 1 will fear no 

evil for Thou are with me.”” Sister 
Knieht having reached the ripe age 

of 88 years was most tenderly cared 
for by her husband and daughter Mrs. 
Joseph McKay for the past five 
years, Mrs. McKay taking the full 
care of the home. She is survived by 

her hushand and one danehter and 
one son George H. Bailey of C(Cal- 

Zary, one sister, Mrs. Robert 
Winter Sr., of Fredericton and nine 
grandchildren and fourteen great- 

PROVINCIAL HOSPITAL 
(*ou0 9fvd WOIy panuljuop)) 

than grade-cattle. The raising cf 

pigs was one of the best paying lines 

followed at tha farm. Fowls were 

kept but a modern hennery was re- 

quired, 

Fredericton's payment to the hos 

pital was light, being for but one 

out of eighteen patients at (he insri- 

tution. 

To Mr. Woods, Dr. Anglin stated 

that some patients were anxious {ic 

work although in many cases they 

were apathetic and took little inter- 

est in matters. Somwiimes a pat- 
ient would be found who would work 

too hard. 

To Mr. Jones, Dr. Anglin said that 

Chester White was the chief variety 

of pig kept on the hospital farm. 
To Mr. Wood the superintendent 

said that there was no greater 

trouble in connection with escaping 

patients had been found since the 
removal of the fence than had been 

encountered previously. 

Pages 72 to 76 inclusive of the Pro- 

vincial Hospital Report were passed 

and the thanks of the committee was 

} sick 

| extended to Dr. Anglin for appearing 

{ before the committee. 

FOREST CITY 

Forest City, March 10 — Mr. 

Joseph Blanchard who has been very 

with pneumonia for some time 

gaining slowly at present. 

Johnson of Vanceboro has had 

charge of the case, and’ has made 

several other professional calls in | 

this vicinity lately. 

past 

DT 

1s 

A few of the lumbermen are gett- | 

ing home from the woods. Hanford 

Gould also Hugh Graham finished 

their lumbering operations at home 

JOHN J. WEDDALL & 

NEW GOOD! 

on Saturday. 
The Progressive Class of the Bap- 

tist Sunday School spent a pleas- 

ant evening with Mr. and Mrs G. 

H. Clark on Wednesday of this week 

Our pastor, Rev. J. C. McDonald 
made ‘several calls at Pemit\erton 

Rid)2 Wednesday. He! expects|| to | 

begin a series of meetings there on 

Sunday evening to last over the | 

following week. | 

Mr. and Mrs. Bianchard of How- | 

land, Me. were in town recently. | 

Mrs. H. Houghton who has been | 

spending a few days with her | 

daughter Mrs. Hanford Gould, has | 
returned home. | 
Melzie Graham went with his uncle 

to Eel River Lake on Saturday. 

Miss Hazel ‘McFawn and Miss Leah 

Gould spent the week end with 

friends of North Lake and Foster- | 

ville. 

AT THE UNIQUE 

Another of those well known | 

Bronco features will head the pro-| 

gram at the popular Unique the- | 

atre today, in two parts entitled 

“A Blue Grass Romance.’ A beau- | 

tiful drama by Lubin “The Suze 

Sacrifice” featuring the oid favorite 

Mr. Jobhmstone and a Vitagraph | 

photo play “The Old Guand” will | 
also be shown. Altogetirer a very | 

| 
—_ | 

Electric Restorer for,Men | 
Phosphonol restores every nerve in the body | ———————————10 its proper tension ; restores | vim and vitality. Premature decay and all sexual weakness averted at once. Phosphonol will mals you a new man. Price $3a box, or two for 
$5.” Mailed to any address. Th 
Co., BC. Catharines, Ong. | 0 Scobell Drag 
Sold in Fredericton by A. J. RYAN. 

declared 

pleasiog program. 

1856—Nicaragua war 

against Costa Rica. 
1862—General McClellan took com- 

mand of the Army of the Potomac. | 

| 
| 

Wash Goods Department. 

ines in all colors, Creasless Linens, Colored Crepons, 

English Prints, Ginghams, Repps, Piques, etc, etc. 

Also a complete line of Colored Corded Velvets. 

John J. Weddall & Son 
Standard Patterns Reynier Gloves 

Here’s Your Chance to Save 

Time and Money. 

We have an Alarm Clock made to our special 

order. Fully guaranteed and exactly similar to Big 

Ben, with one exception, that is the Big Price. 

Our Price On This Alarm Clock is Only $ 1 

Delivered to any part of New Brunswick for 
$2.00. Mail Orders Promptly Attended to. 

SEE WINDOW DILPLAY 

R. CHESTNUT & SON 
WHOLESALE The Hardware People 

Domestic Sanitary and Heating Engineers. 

RETAIL 

KEEP YOUR SKIN HEALTHY 
BY USING 

ELDER FLOWER <=> WHICH HAZEL CREAM 

REXALL REXALL 
HAIR SHAMPOO 
TONIC PASTE 

The ideal cream for all toilet purposes, does not clog up the 
pores, but keeps them perfectly clean and in a healthy condition, 
used after washing will prevent chaps, and roughness of the skin. 
It is dainty and delicately perfumed, besides having many medicinal 
effects that are beneficial to the skin. 
septic cream in the use of which you will find delight, 

See Them in My Down Town Window. 

Y Dibblee 

7ne Rexall Store 

George 
Druggist Opp. 

City Hall. 
A thoroughly reliable anti- 

25c a bottle. 

UE HA A IT EBB 5 AEA 0 os EP WA RRS 
DAILY MATINEES, 3 to 5 |UNIQUE] EVENINGS, 7.30 to 10.30 ; 

“THE OLDAGUARDP. © 77 Tred 
“A BLUE GRASS ROMANCE" 

NEW STYLES in 

SPRING FOOTWEAR 
NOW BEING SHOWN 

BRONCHO FEATURE IN TWO PARTS. 

“THE SUPREME SACRIFICE” . . . (Lubin) 

FINE ORCHESTRA COSY THEATRE GOOD VENTILATION 

E. O. MacDONALD IS OFFERING 
M . at GREATLY REDUCED PRICES. 

Usl 

grandchildren, H.S. CAMPBELL stoeman 

GIVE HIM A CALL. Singer Sewing 
Machines always in stock. 

QUEEN STREET OPP. OFFICERS QUARTERS ‘ 


